



REBECCA W. GOODMAN

ENERGY AND ENVIRONMENT CABINET OFFICE OF ENERGY POLICY

300 SOWER BOULEVARD FRANKFORT, KENTUCKY 40601 TELEPHONE: 502-564-7192 TELEFAX: 502-564-7484

November 6, 2020

Denise Morgan
Director of Finance
Elizabethtown Independent Schools
219 Helm Street
Elizabethtown, Kentucky 42701

Dear Ms. Morgan:

Thank you for applying for school bus replacement funds from the Volkswagen Mitigation Trust funds being administered by the Energy and Environment Cabinet.

The General Assembly allowed up to 50% reimbursement on the base cost of the school buses being used to replace older, more polluting buses in Kentucky. Based on your request, once you meet all the necessary criteria, including scrappage of the buses your district identified, and purchase of the new buses identified by your district as replacements, your district will be reimbursed for the full 50% as shown on the attached document.

Attached is a list of the bus(es) that you applied to replace using these funds as well as the buses you plan on purchasing and requesting partial reimbursement for. Please carefully review the information included on the attachment. These are the buses that will need to be scrapped, as well as the buses and amounts that your district has requested. The 50% reimbursement, based on your request, will be only for the buses listed on the attachment.

If there is any discrepancy in school bus VIN numbers, or buses your district plans to purchase, please notify Lona Brewer immediately. <u>Lona.brewer@ky.gov</u>.

Sincerely.

Kenya Stump, Executive Director

Office of Energy Policy

Kenya Stump

Attachment

Elizabethtown Independent School District

Bus Replacement

School Bus being Replaced							Replacement Bus					
Year	Make	VIN	Туре	Passenger	Fuel	Make	Туре	Passenger	Fuel	Cost	50%	
2001	Int.	RAAN81A912475	С	66	Diesel	int.	С	66	Diesel	\$90,395.00	\$45,197.50	
						Total Potential Cost Reimbursement					\$45,197.50	